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Members of the Brigada Verde joined by Members of the Boards of
Directors from Fondo Q and FDR and FQ local committes members

‘Thanks to our donors, Fondo Q met its 2005 goal of giving out at least

US$12,000 in grants and scholarships to low income Dominicans for

education and training. Fifty-four Dominicans received individual grants,

ranging from computer training, teacher training, driver’s training, English,
health and nutrition training, beautician and massape training, sewing
training, orgamizational leadership, marketing, ecotourism, craft making, aud

CPR. We also funded group activities including two summer camps in

Puerto Plata, a two-day training program in environmental education for 30
teachers, a grant to train women in candle-making and business skills, and

because of the lack of funds.

environmental education workshops.

money for supplies and transportation for a community clean-up sponsored
by the “Brigada Verde,” one of the 20+ environmental-related youth

comumunity action groups sponsored by Peace Corps. But, even though we
met our goal, there are many deserving Dominicans whom we cannot reach

So far in 2006, we have given out over US$2,200 in grants and scholarships
for computer training, English courses, beautician training, a waiter training
course, an executive secretary course, & computerized accounting course,
craft fraining for the “Mujeres de Villa Padre Nuestro,” and two

As many of you know, Fondo Q has taken on an ambitious goal of raising at
least US$100,000 over the next two years to help expand our scholarship and
grant assistance program. The kick-off for this campaign is the Fondo Q
Scholarship Benefit Fundraiser which will be held on April 27, 2006 at the
Residence of the Dominican Ambassador to the USA, Ambassador Flavio
Espinal and his wife Minerva. We will have a silent auction including prize
winning art work from the DR, a baseball signed by Cy Young Award winner
Bartolo Colon, vacation get-a-ways in the DR and in North Carolina and
much more. Members of the Honorary Host Coramittee include the
Ambassador and his wife, U.S. Senator Chris Dodd, PCDR Director Romeo
Massey, and Jonathon Lash, among others. I encourage all within driving
distance of Washington, DC to attend, We will have attendees flying in from
Miami and Colorado, and it would be great to welcome you, too. For more
information, see the article on the Fundraiser in this Newsletter,



] . s . FO Board of Directors
Mark vour calendars for the DR PC 45th Anniversary! Not only will it be a great event, but it -

. . R . ; President: Lou Ferrand
will be a wonderful opportunity to see the DR again, get together with old friends, make new Vigce-President BY Warren
friends, and to learn what Peace Corps is doing today in the DR. Treasurer: Bil Threlkeld

Secretary: Janet Kerley
We are pleased to welcome Dustin Salveson as a new member of Fondo Q’s Board of Eagnfs Chalrs Tom Gittins
Directors. Dustin is already making major contributions to the work of the Board. Be sure to Minor Andersos  David Padilla
read about him in this Newsletter. Jeff Barber Dustin Salvesor:
: John Evans Ryan Reid
Stuart Frisch Robert Tafelski

A special thank you to Fondo Q’s Jocal Dominican Republic Committee headed by Ex- A Ternes Gens Lane

DRPCV Jennifer McGowan, and including ex-DRPCV Diane Partl and third-year PCV Leader Rik Laird

Laura Sundquist. Not only do they make Fondo Q’s scholarship Jprogram work in the DR, they

are playing a major role in helping us plan and implement the 45" Anniversary Celebration, FQ’s LOCAL DR COMMITTEE
Chair: Jennifer McGowarn

Salidos, Lou Ferrand Piape Partl Laura Sundquist

Views from the Vice President’s Perch

“To me, the Brigada Verde group of Sonador, Bonao is an inspiring example of what can be attained with Fondo Quisqueya
scholarships,” said Jennifer McGowan, one of the enthusiastic leaders of Fondo Q’s Local Comrmittee in the Dominican Republic. FQ
funds provided 25 youth with the opportunity to learn about and replicate environmental education messages in their community.

In January, 2006, FQ and FDR Board members and FQ’s Local Committee members visited the Brigada Verde group during their recent
trip to the DR and observed some of their accomplishments. All attending were very impressed with this group and how this FQ
scholarship came to be.

PCV Brooke Rufo Hill requested the FQ scholarship for US$278.55 to support Brigada Verde’s environmental training programs with
Jocal youth. Brooke originally offered three of the youth the opportunity to submit scholarship requests for individual training through
one of the local trade institutes. The group however did not feel comfortable with the idea that only 3 of their 25 active members would
be able to study. The group approached Brooke with another idea — one which would offer leadership opportunities for the entire
Brigada Verde youth group.
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{ Brigads Verde Youth Group, Sonador Benao continued.}

The group requested a group scholarship that would provide
sapport materials, transporiation, and professional uniform shirts
to all group members so that they could carry oul thelr surnmer
activitios projecting environmental messages o over 300
commuaity members. In addition, some of the materials would
be used to paint envirommental murals and to carry cuta
community clean-op project. The mansportation money would
aliow the group fo participate in 2 nation-wide Brigada Verde
training conference funded by Friends of the Dominican
Republic,

During the summer of 2008, most of the activities were carnried
ot with the exception of the commmunity clean up. This delay ~
pocrred as a result of two serious motoreyele accldents that left
twa of the group members, Aruby and Ricky, hospitalized and in
recuperation for some tme. The rest of the group members did
pot want to exclude these two young men from the activities and
therefore they will infeiate this project in the spring.

T @*.
Druring the Jamuary visit, the Brigada Verde group gave a
demonstration of their trainiogs, and sang several sengs,
including 4 rap compaosed by the group with environmental
messages “Siembral”™ We also had the opportunity to view two
murals designed, painted, and strategically located at the entrance
of the commmmity. All group members proudly wore thelr
uniform shirts, purchased with Fondo Q funds. Jennifer added, “T
would like to highlight that originally, the Local FQ Committee
was relagtant to fund the shirts, However, when we requested
clarification of the use of the shirts, the vouth staied that
professional dress was something they felt important to establish
credibility with the public when carnrying out their trainings.
After observing them in “action,” 1 certainly would agree.”

Although not a raditional FQ scholarship, these youth have
profited as much as our individual grantees. They have been
provided & forum to leam and cultivate leadership skills that have
gerved, and will continue to serve them in their university studies
and professional carcers or trades.

Members of the Brigada Verde and some of thelr arpwork,




A. Randy Adams & Mary Jo Smrekar, Teresa Chapa, Sally Cornelson-Watkins, Linda & Dan Edwards, Lou &
Mary Ferrand, Janet Kerley, Dr. James (. Linn, Keith A, Olson, William A. Miller, Minotar Amusements,
Inc., David & Cathy Padilla, Linda Sue Stein, Bob Tafelski, Bill Threlkeid, Travis T. Ward, Roberta (B.1.)
Warren, Alan Randall, Patricia Rambasek, Christopher Brey, John & Helen Torphy, Gerald Lutes & Marsha
Zellem, Anne Ternes, Bernard Isaacson, Susan & Roger Johnston, Richard Elrauch, Guy Baehr, John & Mary
Walker, Gerald & Madeline Malovany, James Van Fleet, Mick & Kristy McGuire, David Clary, Donna Rieper
& Odalis de los Santos, William Large, Jr., John Hopper, Michael & Mercedes Lennartz, Judy Muncrief,
Kincey & Bruce Potter, Dan & Mary Amour, Michael Hirsh, Thomas Semler, Frances Browne, James &
Apornpan Dougherty, Elmira Gilbert & John Rifenbark, Stuart Frisch, Gene de Ia Torre, Carol Brancich, Bob
Mevers, Mary Kritz, Lou Pleeter, Herb Trossman, Ast Johnson, Mike Dillon, Pete Smith, Flor Honore, Jose &
Marly G. da Rosa, Jess Stone & Frances Hedrick, Zulema & Merle Smith, Michael McCrory & Sherry
Teachnor, Harold Mayerson, Meizer (Pat) Morgan, Judith and John Thoms, Stephen & Valerie Pulaski
(Pulaski Family Trust), John and Amparo Prusia, Joseph and Margaret Deslaurier, Ruth Mackenzie Saxe,
Gene Lane, Lauren Mann Baez, Christina Abraham, Eric Wagner, Sherwood and Jaclyn Seigel

B. €. DONATED IN MEMORY OF TAMARA PIERSON, THOMAS KING, KRISTEN FISKE, AND TONY
MENENDEZ: Dignn Streator

C. DONATED IN MEMORY OF FELIPA MARIA: Matthew Dice & Anne Robson-Dice
D. DO'NA_TED IN HONOR OF B.J. WARREN'S BIRTHDAY: Judith Light

2066 HONOR ROLL OF DONORS

{reflecting deposits January ¥ - February 153, 2006, not donor cheek dates)

A. Kimberly Linden, Margaret R, Bennett, Teresa A. Chapa, Dan & Mary Armour, Polly Harrison, Elmira O.
Gilbert & John T, Rifenbark, John & Jeanne Evans, Thomas & Barbara Bobal, Micheal & Rebecca Vortherms,
Travis & La Donna Ward, Rick Laird & Patricia Rambasek, Pete & Joy Duarte, Bill Miller, Patricia Erwin,
Steven and Claudia Campbell, D.E. Rieper & O. de los Santos, Heritage High School {¢/o Terri Eubanks),
Mayerson Stutman LEP (Harold Mayerson)

B. DONATED IN HONOR OF TOMMY VENTRE: Alissa Clendenen, June Heckman, Justis Brogan, Michael
Davis, Matthew Gettier

C. DONATED IN HONOR OF ELAINE FOX, FOR CONSERVATION PROJECTS IN THE D.R.: Francis
Price (Fox Foundation)

D. DONATED FOR A SMALL BUSINESS PROJECT IN LA VEGA/CONSTANZA AREA: Harold Hopkins,
Jr.

E. DONATED IN HONOR OF JOHN GUY SMITH: Lynda Edwards

F. DONATED IN HONOR OF B.J, WARREN'S BIRTHDAY: Judith Light



. In ”«idttl(m m ﬂ:l@-‘: 1;1(:1;»’1(1{;&1 grcmts given thig gquarter, Fondo aw&rdcd schol arshxps, to three groups, including twenty-two
members of the ¥illa Padre Nuestro’s Women's Association; sixty pubha school tcac,her‘; in Nagua; and thirty young people in
C orasmwa wh, are mwlxmrj m enmom’m.ntal education.

S he g’mla n iins pu md m(,lude several related to the tourism mdustr) lcarmnﬂ to tend bar, ko create floral displays for hotels,
and to give ceostourism talks. Gaining computer skills eontinues a3 a steady demand, albeit with forays into computer
gecounting and creative writing, A ‘?{}Him ~om environmental education course for teachers is enthusiastically described by PCV
h[ Higgms sﬂ']{i PCV Adia Major Hkewise gives a spirited account of environmental training for the 30 youth.

{:rantzs in the Zst lerter

(:rantcaﬁ' ﬂarlo‘t Manael Pmﬂu Capellan =<
Frem La _{;_{:»lmm o, San Cristéhal meme
B’nsér,iish langyage instruction

‘.C\ff Andrm Pestone

,Gmn‘éﬁe._ Lms Aiirudn Rodngue? Pefiale

From: T Maria Trinidad Sénchez, Villa Mella

Forr - - Training in bartending and food service

Sponsors: Former PCV Jennifer MeGowan /PCV Laura Sundquist

Graptee: Twenty-two metbers of the Womens' Association of Villa Padre

- Nuestro.
From:  Villa Padre Nuestro, Bayahibe, Altagracia Province
TFor: A handeraft course in dry floral arrangements for tourist and local marku%

Sp-{msor: PCV Rosa M. Garela

T h«a wonten wrote, “El curso va a mejorar spestras desirezas Comio ariedanas, dé’?ﬂf’;’“‘{?fﬁ'ﬂ?’f(&) wuestra capacidad de crear y
vander productos de calidad para el mercado turistico. Con los productos que hacemos del entrenamients, esperamos

perpgicipar en varias ferias entre octubre y diciembre, lo mavoria de cual estard en la zona Romana-Bayahibe. Las ferias
servirfam com 1na introduccidn al mercado, ayuddndonos conocer las personas encargadas de venta en los hoteles de
Remanea-Bavahibey en otrog pavtes del pals. Ademdy esperamos contineay producienda arveglos en seco come suplidoras a los

s hoteles en Romana-Bayahibe para ocasiones formales como la navidad, bodas, y otras flestas. Después del entrenamiento,
esperamos crear un cataloge de puestros productos para mandar a los hoteles v & individuales gue lengan inferés en comprar
nugstras productos para arrancar este parte del proyecio

Grantee: Yesenia Acosta Almonte

From: La Peonia, Nagua, Province of Maria Trimidad Sanchez

For Training in computer skills including computerized accounting
Spousors POV Jill Higgins

Jill Higgins, the PCV sponsor, writes, “The Commercial Network of Cacao is building a center and smail choeolate factory en
La Peonia (a small, very poor rural community in the buffer zone of the Reserva Loma Guaconejo near Nagua) and will be
hiring someone lo work in the office with computer and gecownting skills. Yesenia lives in the community and studies
nsychology at the University in Nagua and needs fo earn money to support ber studies. The coordinator of the Network (for
whom | have treinendons respect) suggested that she take a course that inclides computerized accounting so xhe can compete
for the job. If she doesw't gt the job she plans t find another job with the same skills.”



i35, fﬁ?«i‘i‘fﬂf(z’d o trabajos d“e mi empi 45!@:%(1«: me awsdam & ik _:'
;ww e ?(}05 v eomel conovhnienio gue zzd«;fmffm Lo ef curso z‘fcﬁ mmpmadf;m me dam
mf?m;ﬂ que Jendre que rwizmr : : : '
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Fondo Quisqueya Grants Support Environmental Education
By Ryan Reld and Joe Kennedy

Joe Kennedy, an Environmental Education PO Volunteer assigned to work with the Guide Association of Damajagua at 27 Charcos,
recourded the following about a group of dedicated Dominican wouwr guides,

Located 30 minutes south of the beaches of Puerto Plata, 27 Charcos has become a prime destination for approximately 55,000
mnternational and national tourists annually. The Guide Association was established n 1998 (o provide tour services to these visitors.
Since arriving in May 2004, Joe bas provided traiping for the members of the Agsociation 1w develop a comprehensive tour package
that ineludes mulii-lingual goides who are trained in first aid and environmental education, arts and crafts designed by losal artisans, an
mformarion center, interpretive trails, and other income generation activities thut benefit the local community. Joe is currently
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{“.‘ffo;ﬁd_ﬁ {3 Grants Support Environmenial Education continued)

negotiating with the Dominican Secretary of Tourisi and the Secretary of Environment to develop 2 Co-Management Agreement,
which will establish 27 Charcos as a National Park. The proceeds from the Park éntrance fees wﬂi be used f‘c}r mmmumw
dme epmcnt projects, park maintenance, the guide association, and public revenue. SRR fr A

":l'__i_ag;rva_ so?icited Fondo Quisqueya twice seeking support Jor community training programs, and bath have been tremendous
successes,” Joe said. He explained that “My counterpart group, The Guide Association of Rio Daméjagua, firstsolicited FQfar
§12,000 pesos for Red Cross training in First Aid and CPR. The normal cost of such training was upwards'of 315,000, but
through an agreement brokered by the PCMOs, the Red Cross pravided 8 days of training for $12,000, plus expenses, “The total
cost of training, including rransport, food and lodging, van over $18,000, meaning that the guides themselves pitehied iover-
éé i?(!{) pavas.” .

fhe ti axs;mg was an astounding success. Initial plans were m it the rmmmg sessions to current mxzdfza 01;1} but thz Red C,mas
trainers were extremely Aexible and allowed other family members and friends to atténd the workshops ‘charal family members
and friends took part in the sessions.

The First Aid training was an ntensive four hours (5:00 — 9100 pea) for four consecutive nights. The sessions were lcmg:, ¢ and firing,
; %pecxally after o long day’s work and for those not scoustomed to-spending time in the cia«:sroem Tiu, hm two sessions were
prxmanly fecrires; ihe semnd i\w prcmd@dw!am}dwm praczzce and scemario analysxs i g R

_ The CPR trauung sessions were similar: Classes ran for the same f:}uf ix@ur pemod w1th @ ?catum o b%m the ‘wwk foliewad %mr
: .‘zwc}-dzlyss of wmiense praawc and E\Ildi§ 518, ’"f he last two houm ine udad & émﬂd&@n cvah&am}n and ¢xamination..

h f{m s Swond gmnt imm Ffmdo Q was f(}i" ‘56 OOD RD (5200 U‘S} and pa:d f(&r the smomi ha f m" & tmmsm workshap admmzatémd '
by the Sub-Secretary of Protected Areas. The total for both of these trainings totaled RDS$15,500, of which RDS7500 was pazd %w
the (m}dx, Assc:c,mmm RBS 1500 by s parmer auxde Emup, dﬂd the remammg RD% OGO by Pcmdc} ngsqm?& g ’

Aii th;r;y g:mdes dﬁd 8 tmmwa. camcd thmr eerzancamn

Tht twe—d&y m}rkqhop pmwéed 16 hourb t:si’ irazmng n guldu respmmbﬂmes. em:mnmmtdl mterg:remtmn ﬂom dnd tdtma
identification, review.of other national parks around the country and theory of co-munagement agrsements: The guides were abfe i
1o solidify their knowledge in several of these areas as well as get another view onthe overall purpose of the project. Seven.

dlt{ reht repmburztam £% ’rmm ali over §h€: wuntrv pamc;patczd in the COUISe,

i M eamnor oversiate {he 5?;;7;9«::?1‘ rizaz F mzda Ozm‘qua ﬁzas glven me over fhc* COUrse o,f Ty Service i z}m‘ f)ommmm: :
Republic,. The.skills learned during the First Aid and CPR courses have alveady been used several times successfully; resultingin.

“much better safety and security measwres at Damggjagiia, The environmental fraining was a prevequisite for vhtaining our :
dgreepient with the Secretary of Environment, which itself formed the basis for my entire two years c)j’ FEPVICH, ‘?zmpfv pm‘ Pf)m’c)

; Q:amqwm Fas ghven me the initial mppart and the added pmﬁ { needed to get my project rolfing.”




JOINUS AT
FONDO QUISQUEYA S SCHOLARSHIP BENEFIT
RECEPTION & SILENT AUCTION
AT THE
RESIDENCE OF THE AMBASSADOR OF THE
DOMINICAN REPUBLIC TO THE UNITED STATES
2930 Edgvale Terrace, Washington, DC

THURSDAY, APRIL 27, 2006
6:00 ~ §:00 pom.

Join vour Dominican Republic Peace Corps friends and colieagues and other friends of the Dominican Republic at a special Fondo
Quisgneya Scholarship Reception and Silent Auction at the Dominican Republic Embassy Residence in Washington, DC.
The eveni, hosted by Ambassador Flavio Espinal and his wite Minerva, is for a very good cause as all proceeds will go o the Fondo
Quisqueya Scholarship Fund to benefit non-traditional and traditional vocational training, professional development and career
development for deserving, low income Dominicans in the Dominican Republic. Plan to come and enjoy the festivities. .. invite
voure friends from vour PC group fo join vou and have a mini -reunion!

——
The Silent Auction will feature Dominican Republic and other vacation packages, sigoature Dorminican baseball items including a
baseball signed by American League Cy Young Award winner Bartolo Colon, prize winning artisan works donated by the DRy
Ministry of Cuiture and much more. Together with Ambassador Espinal and his wife, the Host Commitiee includes OAS
Ambassador Roberto Alvarez, Senator Christopher Dodd, DR Peace Coms Director Romeo Massey and other dignifaries,

Individual tickets are only § 75.00. Sponsorship categories are available as well: The $230.00 UNA BECA tevel covers full
sponsorship of ene scholarship plus one event ticket: the $500.00 DOS BECAS level includes firll sponsoiship of two scholarships
and two event fickets; $1,000 AMIGOS level includes full sponsorship of four scholarships plus a private dinner evening with
Ambassador Espingl on another occasion, }t's fun and iUy for a very good cause.

To register in advance for the Benefit, please il out the form below and return tor
Fondo Quisqueya
P.O. Box 6628,
Falls Church, VA 22046-6628

Make ehecks payable to Fonde Quisqueva, Contributions to sponsorship categories are tax deductible. 3350 of the individual
ticket cost 15 tax deductible.

trwe will attend the April 27, 2006 Scholarship Benefit Event.  Please register me/us for the following:

_Amigos 31,000

__ DosBecas  $500

_ UnaBeca  $250
__ Tickets @ $73 each

_ Enciosed is my check for § for persons.
[/we cannot attend. Enclosed {s my contribution of $

Name
Address
City/State/Zip
Telephone Email
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CAN YOU HELP WITH THE
SILENT AUCTION?

Going Once! Going Twice! Sold to the highest bidder! The silent
auction at Fondo Quisqueya’s April 27 Scholarship Benefit Reception at
the Dominican Republic Embassy Residence in Washington, DC
promises 1o be a fun and profitable part of the evening’s events. Many
interesting items have already been donated .

However, more donstions are nesded. Can you help? Reflect on your
hobbies, interests and careers, past and present and consider whether
vou have something that you could offer for the Benefit. Consider the
following;

o

Are you a good cook? Could you teach 2 cooking class to kids
or adults? Or host a cocktail or dinner party af vour bome?
Couid you donate tickets to the Redskins or the Kennedy
Center, Wolf Trap or another theater?

Do you have i vacation home you could donate for & weekend?
Eyo you or any of your friends or relatives own a restaurant,
store, or business? Would they donate food, an itemn or 8 gift
certificate?

Have you received duplicate huxury gifis (jewelry, perfume,
designer handbags, ete) that are taking up valuable room in
vour closet?

Do you have an interesting job that might offer 2 behind-the-
scenes career perspective to a student?

To donate items ov services, please confact Janet Kerley
{ikerlevi@erois.com) or Mary Ferrand (miferrandiacps bl va us).
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Beach House at Casa de Campo, La Rotmana, Dominican
Republic, Generously domated to the April 17, 2006 Silent
Auvction af the DR Ambassador’s Residence, by the Lainds.




PLEASE SEND US YOUR E-MAIL
ADDRESS!

Please provide us with your e~-mail address. Increasingly, Fondo Q 1s
moving towards electronic communication, 1t’s faster. It's more effective. It's
cheaper. Any money wa save on communications adds to the nomber of grants a'nd
scholarships that we can award to deserving Dominicans. As Minor Anderson, our -
Board Communications Director says, “Over the long haul this will be a much more
effective way for us to wmmumcaﬁe but we oniy h&ve fsb@ui 150 addresses in the
database currently.” : :

So, please Send your ¢-mail address right away t(} Minor Anderson at
“manderson@med.miami.edu”. Minor asks that you type ‘Fondo’ in the subject line
and your email address in the body. Minor says, “That way I will know it’s not
spam.”

L
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